
 

 

How can I 

participate? 

Summer Nutrition 

Programs, including 

the Summer Food 

Service Program (SFSP) 

and Seamless Summer 

Option (SSO) allow 

sponsors to indicate on 

the site application if 

they intend to serve 

meals to children during 

the school year as a 

disaster or emergency 

meal site. 
  

 
 
 

  

Here is how it works: 

• During an emergency or disaster, the NC 

Department of Public Instruction exempts 

existing sponsors and SFAs from the 

requirement of submitting a prior application 

in order to serve meals as a response to 

unanticipated school closures. (7 CFR 

225.14(a); SFSP Memorandum 14-2011). 

 

• Area eligibility requirements still apply, 

however, eligibility may be waived under 

certain disaster situations.  Contact your area 

Summer Nutrition Program Consultant to 

clarify site eligibility when the physical location 

is not area eligible. (SFSP Policy Memorandum 

18-2014, May 19, 2014). 

 

• Sponsors and SFAs shall provide nutritious 

meals that meet the meal pattern 

requirement, as practicable. 

 

• Sponsors shall maintain adequate records to 

substantiate the meals claimed. 

 

• Sponsors and SFAs may serve meals at either 

school or non-school sites, unless there is a 

safety concern. 

 

• As soon as practicable after the emergency or 

disaster ends, sponsors and SFAs must contact 

their regional consultant, as listed on the 

NCDPI website:  

 

http://childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov/progr

ams/summer-nutrition-opportunities/sfsp-

2016   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 Plan for 
emergencies… 

Ensure children continue 

good nutrition during 

unexpected school closures. 

 

Summer Nutrition 

Programs 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 



 

Emergencies 

Schools may face unexpected closures due to natural 

disasters, such as hurricanes, floods, snow storms or 

other emergency situations.  The Summer Nutrition 

Programs can help. 

How can a sponsor participate in this 

component of the Program? 

Organizations with current agreements to operate the 

Summer Nutrition Programs may be approved to 

open emergency meal sites for children (SFSP 

Memoranda 18-2014: Disaster Response, May 19, 

2014 and 18-2016, September 9, 2016) during the 

school year if schools are closed (7 CFR 

225.6(e)(1)(iii)). 

Organizations should plan ahead by requesting prior 

approval during the application process to operate 

emergency meal sites for children during the school 

year. 

 

                      

Prepare for 

emergencies before 

they occur so 

responses can be 

swift. 
 

 

                 

When sponsors are pre-approved to operate 

emergency meal sites during unanticipated 

school closures, it ensures a rapid response 

when emergency situations arise. 

Hunger does not stop 

during unexpected school 

closures! 

Contact Your Regional Summer Nutrition 

Program Consultant 

NC Department of Public Instruction 

Summer Nutrition Programs 

919.807.3506 

first.lastname@dpi.nc.gov 

Website:  childnutrition.ncpublicschools.gov 

 

 In accordance with Federal civil rights law and 

U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil 

rights regulations and policies, the USDA, its 

Agencies, offices, and employees, and 

institutions participating in or administering 

USDA programs are prohibited from 

discriminating based on race, color, national 

origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any 

program or activity conducted or funded by 

USDA. Persons with disabilities who require 

alternative means of communication for 

program information (e.g. Braille, large print, 

audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), 

should contact the Agency (State or local) 

where they applied for benefits. Individuals who 

are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech 

disabilities may contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

Additionally, program information may be made 

available in languages other than English.  

To file a program complaint of discrimination, 

complete the USDA Program Discrimination 

Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: 

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust

.html, and at any USDA office, or write a letter 

addressed to USDA and provide in the letter all 

of the information requested in the form. To 

request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 

632-9992.  

Submit your completed form or letter to USDA 

by: (1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, 

D.C. 20250-9410; (2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or 

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov.  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.  
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